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2020 In Review
Chairman’s Notes:		

The financial results for 2020 continued to be impacted 
by an ongoing low interest rate environment. Like other 
organizations, the credit union's membership was impacted 
by economic uncertainty generated by the pandemic. 
Through cost containment measures, Loyola Employees 
Federal Credit Union (LUEFCU) was still able to navigate the 
challenging year.

Faced with uncertainty in finances, personal health, jobs and 
careers, we all pulled together. We, together, graphically 
illustrated H.O.P.E. … Helping Others Protect Everyone. 
Part of our ability to do just that throughout 2020 was the 
result of actions Loyola Credit Union had taken in the years 
before: implementing comprehensive e-banking products and 
services. 

In a year of lockdowns and quarantines, e-banking was 
a natural choice in everyone’s efforts to stay safe, stay 
distanced, and still conduct necessary financial business. 
E-banking helped us continue to meet your financial needs 
with uninterrupted service and attention, in a manner and 
timeliness you’ve come to expect. We thank you all for your 
continued membership and loyalty to Loyola Credit Union.

I take pride in reporting that your Loyola Credit Union 
remains a strong and stable financial institution. We 
continue to meet the Board’s expectations in the areas of 
loan and investment growth, capital adequacy and earnings. 
Our Board takes great pride in maintaining prudent financial 
management and investment strategies, while maintaining 
stringent internal controls, and sound operational 
procedures and guidelines. And throughout 2021, we will 
continue to spread H.O.P.E.

Treasurer’s Notes:
The financial results for 2020 marked another solid 
financial year for Loyola University Employees Federal 
Credit Union (LUEFCU). This performance occurred in spite 
of ongoing economic mixed signals and enduring a low 
interest rate environment for loans and investments. 

Deposit dividend rates at LUEFCU continued to be better 
than, or very competitive with, local and regional markets.  

LUEFCU’s Net Worth position is healthy, and your credit 
union remains committed to continued safety and 
soundness, while seeking to enhance the value of LUEFCU 
membership.

 
Manager’s Notes:
Admittedly, 2020 was unlike any other year, in many 
respects. In others, such as Loyola Credit Union’s 
continued stability and success, it was like any other 
recent year. Our year-end figures compare quite favorably 
with our peer credit unions ($40 – 50 million in assets) 
across the country. We ended the year with $51.5 million 
in assets. Additionally, our capital position is more than 
50% higher than that required by regulation, which gives 
us an ability to expand services to our members.

Each new year brings its own challenges and opportunities. 
2020 certainly challenged us all … and we are stronger for 
it. 2021 will present new challenges and opportunities. We 
will greet them all with plans and programs that help us 
continue to serve your financial needs.

We thank you for being Loyola Credit Union members, and 
look forward to an exciting 2021.

 

In Memoriam
Loyola Credit Union – and Loyola University – lost a true friend with the December, 2020 passing of Paul B. Grant II. 

Not only was Paul a graduate of Loyola University, he also spent the majority of his professional career as a professor 
and administrator at the university. He served as an instructor, lecturer and assistant professor at the university’s 
Institute of Human Resources and Industrial Relations.

Perhaps his most important contribution (at least for the thousands of people who have relied on Loyola Credit Union 
in the past 40-plus years), Paul was one of the founding members of the credit union itself. Without his vision, Loyola 
Credit Union would not have been established as soon as it was.

All these years later, Loyola Credit Union is strong, progressive, and continues to serve the financial needs of its 
members and their families. Thanks, in part, to Paul B. Grant II.

We hope our members will join us in making memorial donations to Feed America, in the name of Paul B. Grant II, per 
the family's request.



Saving Money 
Shouldn't Be a Chore
Most of us would like to save money, but find it boring 
or difficult. If you’re one of those people, try one (or 
all!) of these simple challenges.

•	 No-Spend Month: Keep a record for one month to 
eliminate non-essential spending. Continue paying 
mortgage/rent, groceries, food, etc., but eliminate 
things you really don’t need (lottery tickets, store-
bought lattes, daily newspaper, etc.). Put the money 
you would have spent in a jar so you can see your 
success.

•	 Set a Weekly Savings Goal: Long term goals can 
be frustrating (this year, I’m going to save $1,000!). 
Then we’re disappointed when we come up short. 
Try this approach:

•	 Set an attainable weekly savings goal – 
perhaps $1 to $5.

•	 After a couple of weeks, increase that sum by 
another dollar or two. Do that for awhile so you 
become accustomed to the new amount.

•	 Continue increasing the weekly amount. 

Before long, you’ll realize you’ve accumulated quite 
the stash!

•	 Collect Your Spare Change: Yes, we know there’s a 
national coin shortage, but this challenge is really 
easy. Each time you receive change back from making 
a cash purchase, put the change in a separate/special 
container (piggy bank, large jar, etc.). It doesn’t 
take long for those coins to add up to some real 
‘mad money.’

Your Answers Could Be 
Worth $25!
After the year we all just endured, we could use a little 
fun, right? And if that fun could possibly result in $25, 
even better! Throughout this newsletter are three (3) 
different questions. Each pertains to a different article 
topic in this issue. Your answers to these questions 
could be worth $25! It’s easy to play!

•	 Read the newsletter.

•	 Find the questions.

•	 Answer each of the three correctly.

•	 Submit your answers via Home Banking (it's easy 
to sign up!) OR via our website through "Contact 
Us."

• Answers must be received by end-of-day April 15.

• Winners will be determined in a random drawing 
of submittals that have all three answers correct.

• Winners will be notified by April-end and will have 
$25 deposited into their account.

Board of Directors 
Re-Elected
Four individuals were re-elected to their Board 
positions at the credit union's recent annual 
meeting. Those re-elected are: Howard Hayes, 
Jerry Nocek, Carwyn Steele, and Harry Tram.

They join with Mike Hagins, Jan Lukas, Greg 
Moore, and Steve Ross to comprise Loyola Credit 
Union's 2021 Board of Directors.

YOU can play an active and important role in your 
credit union, too. Email credit union Manager, 
Harry Tram (htram@luefcu.org) to learn about 
the exciting opportunities to help Loyola Credit 
Union continue to grow and serve its members. 
Help us spread H.O.P.E. (Helping Others Protect 
Everyone).

Unemployment 
Fraud Alert	

All members should be aware of a new 
fraudulent unemployment campaign. 
People across the country have received fraud letters 
that state they have filed for unemployment benefits 
and that a debit card is in the mail.

WARNING:

•	 If you have NOT filed for unemployment benefits 

•	 AND you HAVE received this letter, you need 
to take action to protect your Social Security 
benefits

•	 Immediately contact:

•	 Federal Trade Commission: 877.382.4357

•	 Office of Inspector General: 800.447.8477

•	 IRS: 800.366.4484

ALSO, you will want to place a ‘freeze’ on your 
credit report to keep fraudsters from applying for 
loans and credit cards, using your Social Security 
number. Call TransUnion at 800.888.4213, or go to 
www.transunion.com to ‘freeze’ your account.

You may also request a FREE copy of your credit report.

PLEASE NOTE: Your Loyola Credit Union account(s) 
HAVE NOT BEEN HACKED. This alert is to help you 
protect your Social Security benefits.

When shopping for a vehicle, what is the first thing you should do?




